
August 14, 2024

Dear Community Health Coalition Community,

On behalf of the Board of Directors, I am delighted to announce that Charles Clark will join Community Health
Coalition (CHC) as our new Executive Director/Resource Development Officer (ED/RDO) effective August 19,
2024. In this new role, he will report directly to the board and lead the organization’s strategic vision, fundraising
efforts, and operational management to achieve long-term sustainability and community impact.

Charles is a fundraising professional with over a decade of experience helping educational
institutions and non-profit organizations achieve revenue, operations, and program
initiatives. His fundraising career began at North Carolina Central University School of
Law, where his passion for philanthropy, strategic planning, and operational sustainability
was ignited. Throughout his career, he has managed the day-to-day operations of gifts and
donor relationships, led annual fundraising appeal programs, capital campaigns, strategic
planning for future sustainability, and cultivated relationships with key external partners
and stakeholders. His passion is to work for and with organizations that stand out in
uniqueness, service, community, and love.

Charles is deeply committed to CHC’s growth and long-term stability. He is eager to
collaborate with you to propel our mission and ensure the continued success of our
organization.

Charles resides in Raleigh, NC, with his wife, Adriane, and their three-year-old son, Greyson. He received his
Bachelor of Arts in Communications with a concentration in Public Relations from Saint Augustine’s University.
Furthermore, Charles is pursuing his master’s degree and is a Certified Fundraising Executive (CFRE) candidate. He
enjoys singing, taking trips with his family, and making people laugh and smile. Charles’ life’s motto is to be the salt
of the earth while leaving imprints of change and impact.

As we welcome Charles to CHC, I want to express our deepest gratitude to Dr. Ruth Gilliam Phillips for her
dedication and service to the organization during her tenure as Executive Director. She has been a driving force in
advancing our mission and making a lasting impact on our community. We are incredibly thankful for her
contributions and wish her every success in her future endeavors.

Please join me in welcoming Charles to CHC and thanking Dr. Ruth for her service.

Best regards,

La’Toria Jallah
Board President
Community Health Coalition


